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MRSCNA MINUTES

April 5-6, 2008

Cooper B. opened with a moment of silence followed by the Serenity Prayer. Rocco read the 12 Traditions and Kay read the 12 Concepts.                                                                   

Secretary’s Report-

Candie read the January 2008 minutes. And they were accepted.

Old Business

	Motion
	1April08

	Maker
	P&A

	
	To strike the line following “input of NA literature” and replace it with “on an as needed basis”. Pg 12, section D. literature

	Intent
	To reflect what we actually do 

	Rationale
	

	Result
	For                  Against                          Abstained   Passed by Consensus           


	Motion
	2April08

	Maker
	Subcommittee Convention 

	
	For $50.00 to purchase Cds and supplies to record speakers at the convention. 

	Intent
	To hear the message

	Rationale
	

	Result
	For                  Against                          Abstained   Passed by Consensus           


	Motion
	3April08

	Maker
	Subcommittee H&I

	
	H&I to receive $200.00 for 16 basic texts, IPs and an IGG

	Intent
	 Carry the message

	Rationale
	

	Result
	 For                  Against                          Abstained   Passed by Consensus           


	Motion
	4April08

	Maker
	Subcommittee Convention

	
	To purchase 10 Basic Texts not to exceed $120.00

	Intent
	To carry the message

	Rationale
	

	Result
	For:              Against:       Abstained:     Passed by Consensus                




	Motion
	5April08

	Maker
	RD

	
	Pay $25.00 rent to church for Car Workshop

	Intent
	Self-support

	Rationale
	

	Result
	For:              Against:       Abstained:    Passed by Consensus                                            


	Motion
	6April08

	Maker
	NANA

	
	To request that the Regional Sub-committee Chairs to select a time slot for their committees during the quarterly meeting

	Intent
	To encourage participation

	Rationale
	

	Result
	Amended by P&A Subcommittee   Passed by Consensus                                                                        


Treasurer's Report – (See Attachment #1)

Nominations - 

Mike P. has submitted a letter explaining his absence and requesting to still be nominated for Chair. 

Dear Family, 


First I would like to apologize to the RSC for not being there this weekend. I assumed it was on the 1st weekend of the month, forgetting about the holiday, and I ordered (nonrefundable) tickets to a music festival. I know that is not a valid excuse nor do I think it should be. That is just what happened. I screwed up and I apologize. 

I hope my absence does not create too many difficulties for the committee since I am the current vice-chair and running for chair. I also apologize to whoever has to chair the RSC this weekend in my absence as it is an unexpected burden on you. 

I just wanted to let the body know that it is not my usual pattern to flake out on responsibilities. In 3 yrs plus, I have never missed a Metro-Valley ASC, an H&I commitment, and my home group has kept 4 noon meetings a week open for a couple of years. 

I choose to serve Narcotics Anonymous because I am grateful for the life that Narcotics Anonymous has given me. I will be alright with whatever the outcome on the election of RSC Chair as it is a group conscience….. I will attend next RSC either way. 



Thank you for letting me serve, Mike P. 

After a brief discussion it was voted to except Mike P. as Chair. There were no resumes turned in for the positions Vice Chair, Phone Line, and H&I. Candie expressed interest in the Vice Chair position and is willing to with drawl her resume for Secretary. After some discussion it was decided to allow her to be Vice Chair. This leaves the Secretary, Phone Line, and the H&I positions vacant. All other nominations were excepted by group conscience. 



AREA REPORTS:
NCWVASCNA- 


Greetings from the north central area. Meetings is going strong and people are recovering. Many key tags are being handed out and few 20yrs.plus.


Our annual picnic is coming up on Aug. 9th at Valley Falls State Park. This is on a Sat. and starts at 10:00am. Come and join us.


We have 3 H&I meeting and all are still happening, but we could use more help. One is at  Fairmont General Hospital, one is at Morgantown Federal [aka. Kennedy] and the meeting at Pruntytown. 


A H&I, PI and Phone Line workshop was held in late April and was well attended. We would like to thank the members from other areas who showed up for there help.


Our donation for this quarter is $367.85 plus $60.38 for 450 additional meeting lists. 


With love and service, jerry a. asr pro temp. 

NANA-                                                                                                                                                                      Our area supports 6 groups, four of which are wheel chair accessible.  Most are doing well and carrying the message with open topic, speaker & literature study meetings; though the Ripley meeting needs support from experienced members. 

Last Area we had a spirited discussion regarding the possibility of a Regional Form / Assembly;  I will have more on that at the appropriate time.

We will be using the Area Planning tool as a basis for our Area Inventory in August.

Subcommittees are small but active.

H&I:  Tiger H. Morton Juvenile Center is being served twice a month & we are still helping to support GTO’s meeting at the Western Regional Jail. 

PI: 

We, as members, groups & an Area have had much discussion on the growing number of people using drug replacement therapy in our meetings.  We as an area have decided to do some PI work to help educate local professionals about who NA is and what we offer.

Our first step is to request input from the RSC so that we might present a unified voice throughout the Region, so I am requesting time to be set aside for such a discussion. 

Next, our PI committee plans to meet on Wednesday, July 30th at 7pm to draft a letter to send to local doctors. We already have one doctor ready to meet with us to help him understand who we are. We believe that unity of purpose & public education about NA is what is needed.   

Activities: 

  We had great weather for our 12 step retreat on May 24th-26th. Good food, fun & fellowship as well as step workshops were enjoyed by all. Thanks for the support of all who attended.


   

On Saturday, July 26th   starting at 10am, the NANA Area will be having our annual Picnic at the Hurricane Wavepool Park, with an H&I workshop from 3 to 5pm. 

And on Monday night August 4th at 8pm the Hope Out the Holler Group will be celebrating 7years in existence with 3 speakers talking on our primary purpose. Please see the flyers for more information.   

We are happy to support our Mountaineer Region with a $300.00 donation.

I am as always, Grateful to serve.

David H.              

ASR / NANA Area
METRO VALLEY-   Frank P. ASR

Hello Family, 

Greetings from Metro Area, Metro is growing in attendance on a  daily basis. Also our members are staying around. We recently had our area picnic/service meeting where at least 85 addicts were in attendance. There was plenty of food and fun to be had by all. We are bringing a $50 donation to Region. We are getting great participation from addicts for all of our H&I meetings which are doing really well. 






Grateful to Serve, Frank P. ASR                          MANA- 
I am grateful to be here in service from the Mountain Area of Narcotics Anonymous.

Mountain Area has maintained a consistent attendance this quarter. Lewisburg Group is averaging 12 in attendance twice a week.  Rupert’s Just for Today Group is keeping the doors open with 3 regularly attending addicts once a week.  The area has given out several key tags for various amounts of clean time; most of our members have less than one year, but they keep coming back.  

MANA carried the phone line beeper this quarter and we received about 10 pages.  Two were statewide pages; two were not answered due to the pager carrier being out of range of cell service; three were from relatives of addicts wanting to know how to save their family members; three were from addicts.

Our H&I committee has not been able to provide any service this quarter; Anthony staff are still putting us off – they will call us. 

We had an Area Service meeting/picnic on July 5.   We had three newcomers to area service.   They came for the picnic and stayed and participated in the service meeting.  They even brought relatives; we were pretty excited about this as they had to go through some challenges to get to come.   We gave out phone line posters for distribution and had several enthusiastic volunteers to do this service.  MANA requests again that discussion of 
clean time requirements for regional officers be added to the agenda for the Policy and 
Administration committee.   The area reached a conscience to donate $200 to region.
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The 17th Annual MANA Campout is scheduled for August 1-3 at Sherwood Lake. We invite all addicts, their families, and pets to come join us for some great fellowship and recovery, speaker meetings, and we plan to have a phone line workshop on Saturday at 5:00.

Gratefully submitted by

Kay M, ASR

FANA- 



We are pleased to announce a new meeting in Oakhill. It is an extension of the Addict to Addict group. We had a flyer day In May that went well and brought more locals into our rooms, which was the intent. We also hosted the FANA picnic on June 29th @ Fayette Co. Park which was successful with much participation. We have produced FANA area meeting schedules to distribute in addition to the regional schedules. We funded literature for inmates in the Southern Regional Jail and also for Storm Haven in Raleigh, WV. We voted to adopt the MANA policy and procedure document and will be having an Ad/Hoc to formulate a policy for FANA. Home groups continue to work together to help carry the message. Primary Purpose group in Hinton did join HOL for support. The other home group has offered to assist Shelter from the Storm both to ensure meetings remain open & addicts hear the message. Willingness continues to grow in our area and at ASC and we are grateful to serve. FANA would also like other area’s experience with literature distribution. Donation- $100.00 
Erica T. FANA ASR alt 

Appalachian Foothills- An oral report was given. 

GTO-
SCURASCNA-

SUBCOMMITTEE REPORTS
Hospitals and Institutions – Chip D filled in however, this position is open. 


All areas present reported to be running smooth and solutions were discussed to help with the few minor problems that were reported. It was then discussed to have this subcommittee’s position rotated among all eight areas quarterly. The body agreed that this would workable, Rocco volunteered the Metro area to chair the next quarter’s H&I meeting. Apathy towards H&I was brought up as a concern and explored. Not all members agreed with this assessment.  
Public Information – 


PI was mostly a nonevent this quarter. We continue to update the meeting schedule and web-page.


We still need to get the web-page and org out of a members name and into the Region’s. I hope we can get this done in a timely fashion. Pay-Pal looks like the way to go. Its easy and safe, just like writing a check !


I got no feedback good or bad on the change to the cover panel on the schedule. I take that to mean that what we have is ok for now. 
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I have not received any artwork for the new Regional Logo. So I guess we will continue that for another quarter.


I did redo the old letterhead and have copies for viewing.


I tracked down the mystery of the Region of the Virginias helpline advertising in a local phone book. It seams that the ad was placed by the Almost Heaven Area without knowledge of their region. I have been assured that any call from our Region will be paged out to one of their call takes and they will refer them to our help-line.


We went around the table and each area shared a bit about PI back home.


We talked about doing away with Regional meeting schedules and replacing them with business cards with all of our contact info on them instead. We still seam to be split down the middle on this. Some areas think it’s a good idea and the other half don’t. We will try again next quarter maybe do both. A few areas thought they would only order one hundred and then print new ones each month on their own.


We will be sending a mailing to DHHR and asking them if we can be of service to their clients. We will have a draft letter next quarter.


We will be posting our regional policy to the web-page.


A member suggested that we make the four largest cities in our region stand out more on the meeting map. This has been done. 

We will be trying to see if their any thing we can do with a strange meeting in Spencer. 


    Last please check the schedule to see if you wheelchair accessible meeting are listed. This is very important as some addicts my not be able to attend meeting other wise. I know it’s not practical to move meeting just because there not wheelchair accessible, but meeting do move and new meeting are started. So please keep this in mind when searching for a new place for a meeting. Also please take a moment to think is their an entrance that may be wheelchair accessible that can be used if needed. I’m sure you landlords will be understanding.    


Thanks for the help this quarter and keep those updates coming.

                     Shayne M PI chair

Phone Line –  Wes R stepped up to assume the position. 


We met with 16 members present. The appointed RSC co-facilitator opened with discussion for the need of a chair for this committee. It seemed that we were not going to move forward until a chair was found. So, I Wes R., spoke up and expressed willingness to be chair and was so appointed. We reopened with a prayer. We started with reports 
from the areas on their phone line efforts. It was brought up that a couple of areas are having the bulk of state-wide (calls) sent their way. It maybe that because a beeper carrier is quick to call back, the operators are beeping them to get the call off their screen. We thought it was up to the computer to do this but we will be checking on this with the service. The operators have the process on their screen. But as was shared these special workers are paid minimum wage and are not under supervision 24-7. I will contact the service and let them know I am the chair again and give them my cell phone number. I will also address these issues. It sounds like we are  doing pretty good except for the same old 
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bug-a-boo of beeper carriers not answering and us having a lot of state-wide (calls). 

We moved on to the printouts that I got from the service. I will add these to this report. Larry at the service is willing to mail us a copy every month before they clear our file out. There is a lot of numbers on the print out that I don’t understand but I will be asking him to explain and report back next committee meeting. As for the print out we had 797 calls came to us in May & June. That’s awesome. It looks like we paged out 125 of those calls. It was brought up that a lot of the calls on our phone bill are less than a minute. Which accounts for a lot of those 797 that were either hang-ups or telemarketers that disconnect when they get the prerecorded message. It was suggested that we get on all the no call lists so as to cut down on some of these. I will do this ASAP. I am glad to be involved in phone line again and will try to carry out the directives of the committee. 




Hugs not slugs……Wes R.  

Convention Subcommittee –  


Convention subcommittee met with 14 members present. The spring convention did well. All merchandise was sold, merchandise sold $4824.00, registration did $6978.00, Mr. Bill donated $501.00 and Doug donated $100.00, for a grand total of $12,403.00. The total expenses were $7,062.00 for clearance of $5,341.00.


We discussed an issue of recording speakers. A mistake was made and an addict’s old tape was sold without permission. Perhaps we should follow policy a little more diligently. 


We had elections, Allen L. Chair, Rocco A. Vice Chair, Jerry A Registration Chair, Shayne M. Vice Registration Chair, Erica T. Merchandise Chair, David H. Refreshment chair, and Kay M. for Refreshment Vice Chair. We are in need of a Merchandise Vice Chair. 


The speakers for the Fall Convention are Mike V. from Cinc. Ohio on Friday night. Bert J. From Hurricane, WV on Saturday and Belinda T. from Morgantown, WV on Sunday morning.


We came up with the name for the Spring Convention, “The Steps Plus Action Equals Solution.” 

The topics for the Fall Convention are; Steps 1-3, Steps 4-5, Steps 6-7, Steps 8-9, Steps 10-12, Traditions, Concepts, Trust the Process, Welcoming the Newcomer, Our Primary Purpose, Growth through Pain, Curbing Your Ego, Commitment Backed By Action, Spiritual Transition, Being a Part of , Our Common Welfare, Sponsorship a Two Way Street, And A Program of Total Abstinence. 

We are making our money motion to read “For $550 to refreshment chair to purchase supplies and a new coffee pot. Also $3500 for merchandise, $$375 for Registration  and $250 for DJ for dance at the Fall Convention. Total cost $4675. Intent: To fund and support the MRSCNA Fall Convention. Rationale: A new coffee pot is needed as our old ones are well old.”


Hope to see you all at True Colors XXII Trust the Process.    IN Loving Service, Allen L. Convention Chair  

Literature Subcommittee- (inactive)
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Finance Subcommittee - 

The finance subcommittee met on Sunday morning and opened with a moment of silence.

There was a starting total of $9867.27 in checking. The following is a running total
;


9867.27

         - 1000.00 pr

          =8867.27

         -      26.67 conv and pl exps

          =8840.60

          +    60.00 gto don

          +  200.00 mana don

          =9950.83 total. Total donations from areas=$1110.23

          -1700.00 naws don

          - 200.00 zonal forum exps.

          -3100.00 est. operate. Exps. For next 2 quarters

          -3500.00 conv merc

          -  550.00 conv refresh

          -  375.00 conv reg

          -  250.00 dj

          = 273.83 est total. Total of est. deductions are $9677.00 

          with love and service, jerry a. 

Policy and Administration Subcommittee - 

The body talked about regional assembly and regional forum. We decided to make our CAR workshop our next regional assembly, and we will talk about exactly how it will function next time. We decided to continue having a forum at the convention. The RD alt will be the responsible party for facilitating the meeting and the contact for ideas for topics. 


We will make a motion to add to policy a statement that the RD will chair the RSC in the absence of the Chair and Vice Chair. We also decided to post our policy document on our website. 


Discussed raising the clean time requirements for regional officers. General consensus was for adding years of service at RSC to requirements and several past RD suggested 10 years clean for the RD position. 

We then discussed policy stating that the secretary should have chair approve minutes. It was requested to allow the secretary to send out minutes without having them approved. The body decided nothing. Talked about 4 weeks deadline. Secretary requested a motion to be voted on in new business. (Cooper Chaired the subcommittee)

RD Report – Cooper B. Reports from WSC 

Sunday a.m.

Opened with serenity prayer and introduced by Craig, WB Chair. We were seated at assigned tables, 9 or 10 to a table, about 15 tables. Had conference countdown (# of conferences attended) had regional introductions. 

10

Sunday noon 


Small group session shared person details and wrote a letter to the 2018 conference participants. Broke for lunch

Sunday p.m.  


RD orientation. Went over schedule and procedures for the WSC. Then the Human Resource Panel (HRP) went over their procedures and held Q&A.

Monday a.m. 


Fellowship development in North American, mostly involved WB and WSO attendance at Zonal forums; also held World wide Workshop in Lincoln, Nebraska and New Orleans. In Latin America NAWS went to 1 zonal, 11 fellowship events, and 2 NAWS events. In Asia Pacific NAWS traveled to 2 zonal forums. 10 fellowship events (7 in India), 3 NAWS events, and PR/Fellowship development trip to China. In in the Middle East NAWS held 11 NAWS workshop, 4 fellowship events, and 3 professional events. In Iran there are now 11,000 meetings a week. Our service office there now has 5 ½ employees. Estimated to be over 200,000 members in Iran. In Europe, NAWS works closely with the EDM. In Africa, NAWS has not been to visit this cycle; we are doing translations. NAWS report - Anthony made staff introductions. The medallion survey had a huge response. NAWS will produce medallions with Roman numerals in bronze finish. Subscription to on-line JFT is growing rapidly. Targeted literature will look different from other literature so that it stands out as new. There will be price increases on NAWS inventory. Still struggling to allow Iran to enter country. Website being redesigned. World Board is suggesting a moratorium on World Service Committee seating on regions for 2 cycles. Sponsorship Book is still up in the air as to what to do with it. We are urged to have or continue having insurance and be very careful if sued. Jail mail committees are becoming more common and NAWS is referring people to them. There were questions about the proposed moratorium on seating regions at WSC. Not everyone wants one. 

Monday p.m.

Workshop on WB approval service pamphlets. The general consensus is continue this process with some type of online RD review.  Exec. Com./HRP session. No changes to HRP recommended. They have identified a need for local level leadership development. Looking for ideas to improve current HRP system. HRP considering using former WB members, RD’s, and/or professionals to help HRP. Also considering requesting rationale from nominating body for RBZ candidates are selected by nominating body. 
Tuesday a.m.


WB open forum on Old Business Motions. WB gave recommendations (or not) on amendments to old business motions. WB answered questions. Many questions. 

Tuesday p.m.


Old Business discussion and straw polls, then business session. It took 6 hours to get through 12 motions and amendments. 

Wednesday a.m.


Workshop on helping RD’s become better facilitators. 
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Thursday a.m.
Workshop on WB/RD/fellowship communication. General consensus was that we need simpler communication. Then had elections, followed by budget and project plan presentation. 

Thursday p.m. - NAWS Finances


7th tradition is up. Fellowship support spending is up. Lost money or WCNA - 32, about $600,000, because attendance was down. Proposed operating income for 2008-2010 about $15.2 million not including WCNA- 33. Projected expenses are $14.5 million; projected excess of $700,000. Total operating expenses of about $2 million. Netted about $6000 for ‘06- ‘08. 

WB open forum - WB talked about projects and new business motions. 

Friday a.m. - PR session

NAWS has attended many professional events with medical, employment, and judicial connections all around the world. We were shown surveys from ‘03 and ‘07. 

Then we had a workshop ostensibly about freedom and responsibility in which each table was given either pieced of cardboard to build a house or a house already built, and we were told to “get going”. I’m not sure what it was about. Some say it was about the “creative process”.

Friday p.m. 


New Business - went from 2pm to 1:30am 

Projects adopted in this session were prioritized. 

Saturday a.m.


I did not attend. Went to lunch Saturday where we received certificates for our service. The End. Questions? (304) 661-0507 In Loving Service, Cooper  

RD alt Report – 
NEW BUSINESS

	Motion
	1July08

	Maker
	Convention Subcommittee

	
	For $550 to refreshment chair to purchase supplies and a new coffeepot. Also $3500 for merchandise $375 for registration and $250 for DJ for dance at fall Convention. Total cost $4675 

	Intent
	To fund and support the MRSCNA Fall Convention

	Rationale
	$ a new coffee pot is needed as our old ones are old 


	Motion
	2July08

	Maker
	P&A Subcommittee

	
	 To add to the RSC Policy under the section VI trusted servants’ section E regional delegate: In the absence of the Chair and the Vice Chair the RD shall perform the duties of the RSC Chairpersons. 

	Intent
	To clarify responsibilities. 

	Result
	                 Carried by Consensus 
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	Motion
	3July08

	Maker
	Regional Delegate 

	
	For $200.00 for Zonal Forum expenses- Hall rental and food and supplies for lunch. 

	Intent
	To host the Zonal Forum meeting 

	Rationale
	

	Result
	                 Carried by Consensus 


	Motion
	4July08

	Maker
	Metro Area 

	
	That all reports from Sub-committees and ASR’s be turned in 2 weeks after RSC. That minutes no longer require approval of RSC Chair. 

	Intent
	That minutes get out in a timely fashion also 5th tradition 

	Rationale
	

	Result
	For:     1       Against:      4      Abstain:               Motion Fails  


	Motion
	5July08

	Maker
	Finance Subcommittee 

	
	To donate $1700.00 to NAWS

	Intent
	7th Tradition 

	Rationale
	

	Result
	                Carried by Consensus 


ANNOUNCEMENTS

No announcements were turned into the secretary. Noted are the activities that were reported in Area Reports. 

NCWVASCNA- 

North Central’s annual picnic is on Aug. 9th at Valley Falls State Park. This is on a Sat. and starts at 10:00am. Come and join us.
NANA-

And on Monday night August 4th at 8pm the Hope Out the Holler Group will be celebrating 7years in existence with 3 speakers talking on our primary purpose. Please see the flyers for more information.   
MANA-
The 17th Annual MANA Campout is scheduled for August 1-3 at Sherwood Lake.   We invite all addicts, their families, and pets to come join us for some great fellowship and recovery, speaker meetings, and we plan to have a phone line workshop on Saturday at 5:00.
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3rd  QUARTER AGENDA
It is strongly suggested that all Area Service Representatives and Subcommittee Chair persons attend all of the Subcommittee meetings during Regional Service 

OPEN……………………October 11, 2008  12:00 pm





TRADITIONS






CONCEPS






SECRETARY REPORT






TREASURES REPORT






OLD BUSINESS






AREA REPORTS     






AREA MOTIONS / REFERALS 





SUBCOMMITTEES






H&I …………………………….2:00 - 3:00 pm






CONVENTION ………………..3:00 - 5:00 pm                                                                                                                     




DINNER ………………………………..5:00 - 6:30 pm                                                                                                                                              




SUBCOMMITTEES (cont)                                                                                                                                                                                          





PUBLIC INFORMATION……..6:30 - 7:30 pm                               

                  



Web site                                                                                     

                  



Meeting schedules 






PHONELINE……………………7:30 - ? 



REOPEN……………………Sunday October 12, 2008    9:00 am






RD REPORT    






RD ALT REPORT 





FINANCE






P & A

               



Human Resource

               



Achieves





RSC 





NEW BUSSINESS






DONATION TO WORLD






NEXT RSC 






ANOUNCEMENTS






OPEN FORM

ATTACHMENTS

1 Treasurer’s Report


2 Letter of stepping down

3 MRSCNA Letterhead 

4 Welcome to Writing Steps for Recovery Pamphlet  
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